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Commissioner Worley - Police Department - Request to Surplus and Sale 2003 GMC Envoy

STAFF CONTACT

Chief J. D. Ramey - Gaston County Police Department - 704-866-3321

BUDGET IMPACT

N/A

BUDGET ORDINANCE IMPACT

N/ A

BACKGROUND

During fiscal year 2012 the Gaston County Police Department received a 2003 GMC Envoy (Vin# 1 GKDS13S632365411) 
through the U. S. Department of Treasury asset forfeiture program. Due to the vehicle' s mileage ( nearly 200, 000) the
Gaston County Police Department requests that it be surplused and offered for purchasing to the Cramerton Police
Department for a sum of $1. 00. This vehicle will be used for investigative purposes by the Cramerton Police Department. 

POLICY IMPACT

N/ A
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Letters of Request
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Joseph D. Ramey

Chief of Police

G4STON COUNTYPOLICE

MAILING ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 1578 GASTONIA, N.0 28053- 1578

420 W. FRANKLIN BLVD., GASTONIA, N.C. 28052

TELEPHONE NUMBER: (704) 866-3320 FAX NUMBER: (704) 862- 6322

Captain W. P. Downey
Special Investigations Unit1* 

March 28, 2019

To: Chief J. D. Ra

Assistant ChiefA. . Mauney

From: Captain W. P. Downey

Re: Surplus Vehicle for Cramerton PD

Several months ago I spoke with Sgt. Dan Harris ofthe Cramerton Police Department

about the possibility ofhis Agency taking ownership of one of our undercover vehicles to
be used in covert investigation. He requested I let him know when we were going to
surplus vehicles. About a month ago, Sam Kaylor advised the GMC Envoy and Honda
Accord were going to both be surplused. He advised it should not be an issue for
Cramerton to purchase the vehicle but a Board Action would be required. 

I notified Sgt. Harris about the two vehicles. He, along with Captain N. Jones, came to
our office and looked at both vehicles. Both advised they would like to obtain the GMC
if possible. Shortly thereafter, I have received a request from ChiefBrad Adams of the
Cramerton Police Department to purchase the 2003 GMC Envoy. From my
understanding, the vehicle was a federal seizure and was turned over to our Agency in
2012. The vehicle sits at nearly 200,000 miles. 

Sgt. Hall received a copy of the Certificate of Title from Sam Kaylor. I have included the
title and the request letter from Chief Adams as well. At this point, a resolution would

have to be drafted and submitted to the Board of Commissioners ( from what I have been

told). If I need to do anything further to make this possible for Cramerton Police, please
advise me. Thank you in advance for your assistance. 



Chief Ramey, 

CRAMERTON POLICE DEPARTMENT

The Cramerton Police Department would like to request the transfer of the Chevrolet Envoy
Vin # 1GKDS13S632365411 ), from the Gaston County Police Department to us for the sum of 1

dollar. The requested asset is to be utilized by our department for Investigative purposes. Thank you
for consideration of this request. 

Respectfully, 

William B Adams

Chlef of Police

155 North Main Street, Cramerton, North Carolina 28032
Office 704.824.7964 / Fax 704.824.0134

www.cramertonpd.org


